












 
    

BOARD OF CORRECTION 
CITY OF NEW YORK 

1 CENTRE STREET, RM 2213 
NEW YORK, NY 10007 

212 669-7900 (Office) 
212 669-7980 (Fax) 

 

MEMORANDUM 

TO:  All Agency Staff 
FROM: Martha W. King 
DATE:  May 5, 2016 
SUBJECT: Equal Employment Practices Commission Audit 
  

The New York City Equal Employment Practices Commission (EEPC) recently 
completed an audit of the Board of Correction’s employment practices and procedures.  
The audit addressed the period from July 1, 2012 to June 30, 2015.  This was part of a 
routine audit, and it was not in response to any incident or concern specific to our agency. 

The Board made the following changes pursuant to the EEPC’s analysis: 

• I issued a general EEO policy statement to all staff on October 23, 2015. 
• Executive staff and the EEO Officer conducted an annual review of the agency’s 

statistical information and the number of EEO complaints.  We committed to 
continue this practice going forward. 

• We developed a new system to track applicants for Board of Correction job 
opportunities. 

• I designated Michele Ovesey as the agency’s Career Counselor. 
• We committed to improved documentation of communication and meetings 

between the EEO Officer and me. 
• We committed to developing and implementing a fair and effective performance 

evaluation program for managers and non-managers that is compliant with EEPC 
standards.  Our Deputy Executive Directors will lead our work in this area. 

• We committed to submitting an annual plan of measures and programs to provide 
equal employment opportunity, and quarterly reports on efforts to implement the 
plan. 

• We updated the agency organizational chart which reflects the identity of the EEO 
Officer and a direct reporting relationship to the agency head. 

• All staff completed online EEO training.   
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As Executive Director of the Board of Correction, I affirm the agency’s position against 
discrimination on any protected basis and reiterate our commitment to equal employment 
opportunity. 

Please address any questions or concerns to our EEO Officer, Nashla, or me.  
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